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by Tas Ktenidis
NAPLAN Update

NAPLAN results are expected to be sent to schools
by end of this week,  at the latest next week,  results
wil l  be  sent home with your child.  The report wil l
show you what band your child has achieved,  their
actual score and wil l  show a comparison to others
who have sat the test .
Further information sharing I  am hopeful wil l  be
included in our next newsletter for our school
community .   Once you have had a look at NAPLAN
results ,   i f  you have any queries ,  please do not
hesitate to contact your child’s  teacher to discuss .

Rear Car Park 

A quick reminder to al l  community members that
the rear car park behind Unit 5 is  a staff  car park.
would  l ike to remind community members please
do  not park in the car park.  Students to exit  v ia the  
Pedestr ian gate.  Our priority is  to make sure that
every child is  safe when leaving and they are not
trying to avoid moving cars .

I  would also l ike to remind  everyone to please drive
safely when entering the  cul-  de -sac.  It  is  not legal
to park in the area.  

Public Holiday Thursday 22nd September

A quick reminder as per the letter that was sent out
via Skoolbag.  Thursday 22nd September wil l  be a
public holiday in remembrance of Queen El izabeth
2nd. Please make sure that you have arranged
things for this day as al l  schools wil l  be shut and
this is  inclusive of OSHC services.  

I f  you have any queries please do not hesitate to
contact the school and ask to talk to Mrs Sarah
Magnusson or myself .

Growth Mindset

“Everything you want is  on the other
side of fear” ;   John Canfield

When teaching and supporting our
students ,  we always encourage them to
take chances,  give things a go.  Success
only occurs when you take a r isk with
learning.  Always encourage your child
to try ,  not to al low fear or any
insecurit ies to stop them from giving it
a go.






Kind Regards,
Tas Ktenidis

ACER PAT Testing































A reminder that currently and unti l  the
end of the term all  Year 1-6 's  wil l  be
completing online PAT testing in both
Reading and Maths and Year 3-6’s
testing in Science,  Grammar and
Punctuation.  Tests wil l  occur before
Recess each day.  Al l  students are
required to complete PAT tests as part
of data collection/information that
schools use to help monitor progress
of students to inform teaching and
learning.  PAT testing in l iteracy and
numeracy occurs in al l  Department for
Education schools between Weeks 7
and 10 of Term 3.
Please contact your child’s  class
teacher ,  Tas Ktenidis or Sarah
Magnusson should you have any
questions.



From the desk of the Deputy
Principal

SEPTEMBER

PUBLIC HOLIDAY
National day of Mourning for the passing of
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.
Thursday 22nd

CASUAL DAY
Friday 30th 

END OF TERM
Friday 30th
Early dismissal 2.30pm.

RESERVOIR DAY  WHOLE SCHOOL
Wednesday 28th

OCTOBER

START TERM 4
Monday 17th

by Sarah Magnusson

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of
any student absences by phoning
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

OUT OF SCHOOL SOCCER

The most recent soccer scores for both teams were:

U10's last game against Morphett Vale was a great game
to watch Hub 3 to MV 4 so we st i l l  went down by one
goal .

U9's recently had a great game against Clapham which
was another one which was great to watch,  but sadly we
went down against them by 1  goal too,  Hub 1 to
Clapham 2 .

Both were great and showed how much the teams had
improved.

Scott
OUT OF SCHOOL SOCCER COACH

BULLY AUDIT: Term 3
 
Dealing with Bullying in our Schools .

We are committed to creating a supportive environment
free from bullying,  harassment and violence.  Next week
we wil l  conducting  our second online  Bully Audit with
all  Reception to year 6 classes.  Information that the
students provide wil l  be collated and conversations wil l
be held by class teachers and leadership with any
students who are identif ied by their  peers through this
process .  
Discussions wil l  focus on what needs to improve/change
to support posit ive behavior .  You wil l  be contacted i f  your
child has been identif ied through this process and a
meeting arranged where applicable.  

Soccerpresentation2022








Garden Club student volunteers have prepared
approximately 200 punnets and pots for sale at our
Spring Plant Sale. Our sale will be held from 2:30pm –
3:30pm on Monday of Week 1 Term 4 (17/10/2022) in
the school courtyard. Heirloom flowers, tomatoes,
cucumbers, and watermelons will all be available for
purchase. All proceeds will directly fund the
continuation of Garden Club and our new student
Green Team. Further details about our sale will follow
in the Week 10 newsletter.

Kind regards
Jonathon Legg
Teacher Rm 6
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If you haven’t yet purchased your summer crops for the garden, hold off. Even though spring is the most
exciting time of the year for many gardeners, now is the time for preparation rather than planting. Our summer
favorite's of tomatoes, capsicums, cucumbers, pumpkins, watermelons etc. all struggle when planted now. This
is because the soil temperature is still too low for summer crops to thrive. Even though seedlings may be
plentiful at your local nursery or hardware store, crops planted now will experience transplant shock and low
vigor.

To avoid the early spring trap, wait until your soil temperature reaches 18 degrees Celsius. This typically occurs
by mid-October. Currently, the soil temperature at many homes is 12-15 degrees. Crops planted now will
typically be fairly dormant, have increased pest and disease risk, and will produce earlier but smaller crops.
Waiting until the soil temperature is 18 degrees reduces transplant shock and encourages faster growth which
aids in pest and disease resistance and typically provides much larger yields of produce over the growing
season.

Hub Gardening Club
Spring has sprung

now what ?

So what do we do now? Well, now is the perfect time to
prepare your garden beds for a productive season ahead.
Many gardeners will fertilize at the same time as planting,
but this does little to help prepare a healthy ecosystem for
your plants. If you take care of your soil, the soil will take
care of your plants. Healthy soil means beneficial insects,
fungi and bacteria are ready and waiting to help your new
crop flourish.

Below are 10 tips for summer veggie success:

1. Remove / dig in weeds or past-season crops at least one
month before planting.
2. Enrich your soil at least one month before planting
seeds / seedlings. Garden Club recommends healthy
doses of Rooster Booster (or aged manure), Blood and
Bone and heaps of compost.
3. Mulch your garden beds once soil is enriched and
remove weeds as soon as they appear. Pea straw is a
sustainable solution with a low carbon footprint and sugar
cane mulch is a cheap alternative if you want to avoid the
odd pea popping up in your garden bed.
4. Keep your garden beds moist during dry periods to
promote a healthy ecosystem, even if there are no plants.
5. Only plant summer crops when your soil temperature
reaches 18 degrees (mid-October is the prediction for this
year after a long and cold winter).
6. Immediately water-in new seedlings with a weak
seaweed solution.
7. Stake your plants and remove any leaves touching the
soil to help prevent disease.
8. Fertilize little and often throughout the growing season.
9. Water deeply PRIOR to hot weather rather than when
you see signs of dehydration (wilting leaves).
10. Pick your crops as soon as they ripen to promote
consistent and repeated flowering/fruiting throughout the
summer growing season.



News
OSHC

The October Vacation Care Program is out, registration forms are available from OSHC, the Front Office and
Skoolbag. Please remember to book by Friday the 23rd of September (week 9 ) for booking availability and
staff rostering.  

Thank you again to all of our families and staff for the continual support of our OSHC, we are very appreciative of
the numerous donations of games, condiments, snacks, paper towel, can recycling and craft needs.  
 
Please don't hesitate to contact OSHC with any queries, by calling in to talk to our staff, by phone: 8370 4500 or
on our Mobile: 0401 121 644.
 
Thanks
Sam Tuff
Acting Director
Aberfoyle Hub School OSHC
29 Jeanette Crescent
Aberfoyle Park 5159
Ph. : 8370 4500

by Sam Tuff the OSHC Director
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